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December 3,2024

Dear N iagara RegionaI Councittors,

As the Executive Director, and on behatf of our Board of Directors of Bethl.ehem Housing
and Support Services (BHSS), I am writing to express our strong support for the Wetcoming
Streets Pitot Project and to request that the Niagara Region consider funding this initiative
to be [aunched in Downtown St. Catharines.

BHSS is a service agency and has been providing supportive affordabte housing to
vutnerabte at-risk poputations for 36 years in the downtown St. Catharines area. I see
firsthand the chattenges faced by businesses, residents, and vutnerabte individual.s in our
downtown area. As a community housing organization with three buil.dings tocated
downtown, we experience vul.nerabte members of the street community coming into our
buil'dings on a nightty and daity basis Looking for a warm ptace to find refuge and to steep.
From our observations when reaching out to assist, they express a mistrust of the system
services, the greater community, and demonstrate a fierce independence, which motivates
them to remain outside of the system and be more retiant on their street community
network for "support".

I betieve very strongl.y that The We[coming Streets modet is the creative initiative we have
been looking for with a new approach to reach severety underserved members of our
community. lt has the greatest potentiat to tap into the existing street community cutture,
to humanety engage and address their needs, white at the same time reducing the negative
impact on the residentiaI and business sectors of the neighbourhood community. lt witt be
a unique additional, toot in our tool.box that witt fitt a service gap and integrate weLt with
other housing-focused street outreach services such as NASO. This model. has
demonstrated rea[, tangibl,e success in other municipaLities, and I be1ieve it has the
potentiaI to significantty improve pubtic safety, community retations, and support for those
experiencing hometessness and substance use in st. catharines.

The program framework is detiberatety designed as a learning mode1. Through
imptementation, we witt be given the opportunity to engage, buitd retationships and
understanding, [earn and improve as we go untit we get it righu then grow and share a best
practice modetwith other municipatities for a coordinated effort and Niagara Region wide
impact.
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To imptement the Wetcoming Streets Pil,ot in Downtown St. Catharines, I strongty urge the
Niagara Region to atlocate the necessary funding for this initiative. The budget for the
program, inctuding outreach workers, training, suppties, and community engagement, is an

investment in the we[l.-being and safety of our community. The program's proactive and

cost-effective approach to addressing hometessness, substance use, and community
safety makes it a worthy and impactfut use of regional resources.

I betieve that with your support, we can make Downtown St. Catharines a safer, more

inctusive, and compassionate community for att. This initiative has the potentiaI to create
Lasting change, not just for those who are vutnerabte, but for the businesses, residents, and

stakehotders who make up the fabric of our downtown.

Thank you for your attention and consideration. I am hopeful, that you witl support this
important initiative by ensuring it receives the funding and attention it deserves.

Sincerety,

o

Lori Beech

Executive Director

cc Cterk Niagara Region
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